
St Paul with St  Luke  C of E Primary School  
 School website: www.spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
 Email: admin@spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
 Phone: 020 7987 4624 

F r i d a y  2 8 t h  A p r i l  2 0 1 7  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

We enjoyed Year 1’s  class assembly very much today and we were impressed at the amount of learning they had done about transport, including their trip on the 
cable cars. They shared some of their excellent writing about their trip as well as their designs for a new kind of transport. It was clear how much progress they 
have made this year in reading, writing and in their confidence to talk in front of the school and parents. Well done Year 1 you showed great team work too! 
 

The theme for our PSHE (personal, social, health education) lessons this term is relationships and friendships. Year 6 leader s led the assembly to introduce the 
theme on Monday. Sumaya Khatun in Year 3 has written a lovely poem about friendship (see over the page).  
 

Enjoy a lovely long weekend. 
 

Best wishes, 
Nicola Horton 

THIS WEEK ’ S RESULTS:   

Class Attendance  
Number 

of Lates 
 

Lining up 

Awards 

Nursery 88.7% 6   

Reception 96.7% 1   

Year 1 96.4% 5  5 

Year 2 94.1% 1  5 

Year 3 97.2% 6  4 

Year 4 97.2% 5  6 

Year 5 96.6% 2  4 

Year 6 90.6% 0  4 

Overall  94.5% 26  
Well-done 

Year 4! 

Keep it up. 

Love God,  love  yourself ,  love  one another  

Nursery Abdiaziz Noor For doing good learning.  

Reception Israa Outarikt  
For always doing her best reading and 
writing in RWI. 

Year 1 Lee Strange  
For trying his best to show good       

behaviour especially on the carpet and 
trying hard to listen.   

Year 2 Lexi Peermamode  
For having a super positive learning 
attitude and for being so helpful since 
coming back after the Easter holidays.  

Year 3 Ayesha Hussein 
Lifelong learning.  

Reading at home using the bug club and 
reading at every opportunity.  

Year 4 
Mohammed  
Ibrahim Ali  

An excellent start to the term. Great 

progress in all subjects. 

Year 5 Emma Dimsdale 

A really positive learning attitude. Always 
aiming to do better in school and at 
home (homework). She wrote an amazing 
narrative and used learning from     

previous lessons.   

Year 6 
Abu-Hamza  

Faheem 
A lovely polite manner and good role 
model to younger children.  

HOUSE  TEAM POINTS   
 

217 Blyton House 356 Dahl House  
 

  

459 Donaldson House 395 Rosen House  

@stpaulst luke  

Reminder: School is closed on Monday 1st May - bank holiday.  
We return back to school on Tuesday 2nd May. 

We are so pleased that the children have started accessing the Bug Club reading program at home. We 
are especially pleased with Tayibba, in Year 4; and Levi, Abdullah, Mariam, Sumaiya and Tamira in Year 

3, who have read many books but more importantly have answered all the questions about the book. 



Please remember t o check the d iary dates week ly.  
( Changes might  apply) .  

Congratu lations to  Keira  in  Year  6  for  
running in  the Virgin  Half  Marathon . 
She successful ly  completed  the race 

in  90  minutes  and 48  seconds .  

This week year 1 went back to the same park we 
visited in winter. We were looking at what    

changes there had been now that it is spring. We 
had lots of fun seeing what colours we could find 

and collecting spring specimens.  

This term Reception have been learning about money. 
As part of our learning we went on a trip to buy 
healthy fruit and vegetable snacks at Lidl. We all took 
£1, some of us wanted to buy strawberries and grapes 
which were more than £1 so we added our two coins 

together to make £2 and shared the change. We then shared our snacks with 
each other and looked at the range of coins we got as change.  

Diary Dates: 
Monday 1st May - Bank Holiday - School is closed 

Tuesday 2nd May - All pupils are back in school 

Month of May - Year 2 SATs throughout May 

Tuesday 2nd May - Friday 5th May - Values Week 

Thursday 4th May - Learning through Play session 

(children under 5 years) - 9:15am—10:45am - SPSL Hall 

Friday 5th May - Parent Coffee Morning - 9am - Father 

Duncan Ross Room - All parents/carers welcome 

Friday 5th May - Year 5 Assembly  

Monday 8th May - Friday 12th May - Year 6 SATs 

Friday 12th May - Year 3 Class Assembly  

Friday 19th May - Reception Class Assembly  

Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June - Half Term Holidays  - 
School is closed 

Monday 5th June - All pupils are back in school 

Thursday 8th June - Polling Day - School is closed 

Monday 12th June - Friday 16th June - Healthy Eating 
Week 

Friday 16th June - Year 2 Class Assembly 

Friday 30th June - Nursery Class Assembly 

Friday 7th July - Year 4 Class Assembly 

Year 6 end of year performance date to be decided. 

Friday 21st July - School finishes at 1:30pm  

Monday 4th September - Inset Day - School is closed 

Tuesday 5th September - Inset Day - School is closed 

Wednesday 6th September - School starts for Reception, 
Year 1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 & Year 6.  

Nursery- staggered start dates (letter will be sent out to 
confirm) 

After School Clubs - Confirmation  letters and waiting list 

slips have been sent home today. Please read them carefully and make 

any payments if required by 4pm on Tuesday 2nd May 2017. 

Places still available for some clubs on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday! 

Please contact the school office for more information.  

Cineworld Cinemas - West India 

Quay, Buy tickets in store or online 

(70p charge) Cineworld.com 

£2 tickets to see Sing at 11:10am on Saturday 29th April & 

Sunday 30th April.  

Movies for Juniors at a Discount 

Poem by Sumaya 
Khatun 

 

Year 3 
 
Oh what joy it is to have 

a friend like you. 
 

For giving me the 
strength the way you do. 

 

For lifting me up when I’m feeling down. 
 

And putting a smile on my face. 
 

Thanks for being there and helping me grow. 
 

Your friendship means a lot. 
 

This you need to know.  

https://www.cineworld.co.uk/movies-for-juniors

